
REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING 
May 6, 2014 

Present:  Mayor George B. Holleman 

               Mayor Pro-Tem Kenny Poole    Commissioner Ronnie Robinette  

               Commissioner Edd Elliott, Jr.            Commissioner Jack I. Lerner 

 

 

The regular meeting was opened for business by Mayor Holleman at 5:30 p.m.  The invocation 

was given by Mayor Holleman.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed.    

 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Robinette and seconded by Commissioner Elliott to 

approve the minutes as presented for the April 15, 2014 regular scheduled meeting.  The motion 

was passed unanimously.   

 

Mayor Holleman and the Town Council held a special recognition for NC House of 

Representatives member Mark Hollo.  He was presented with a plaque, medal and hat in 

appreciation for all his efforts on behalf of the citizens of the town and alexander county.  

Representative Hollo was instrumental in helping the Town of Taylorsville secure the following 

grants and infrastructure projects:  

 

 Millersville Sanitary Sewer Project      $2,707,636.97 

 Milstead Woods Affordable Housing CDBG project      $240,000.00 

 Water Efficiency Project Town & Energy United Water Corp. $1,475,000.00 

 NC Dept. of Commerce Medical Building Reuse Grant        $50,000.00 

 

Many notable leaders and citizens were present and spoke on behalf of their personal & 

professional appreciation of Representative Hollo’s dedication and accomplishments for the 

Town of Taylorsville and Alexander County.  Those present included; Catawba County NC 

House Representative Andy Wells, Harry Schrum, Darrel Robertson, Burke Jennings among 

many others.  Representative Hollo expressed his pleasure to have worked for all the people here 

as this is home.   

 

 

Pete Woods, New Director of the Hiddenite Center came before the Town Board to ask for 

consideration of a yearly allocation in the upcoming FY 1014-15 budget of $2,000.00.  The 

funds will be used to help with the summer on the courthouse square series held in June, July & 

August.  All requests will be evaluated in the upcoming budget planning process.   

 

 

 

By unanimous consent, the public hearings for the reading of the proposed budgets will be June 

3
rd

 and June 17
th

, 2014 at 5:30 pm in the council chambers.   

 

 

 



 

 

 

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30pm.    

 

____________________   

Mayor        

 

_____________________________   ______________________________ 

Commissioner      Commissioner 

 

______________________________  ______________________________ 

Commissioner      Commissioner 

 

Attest:   _____________________________ 

               Yolanda T. Prince, Town Clerk 


